
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  To sign-up, contact the parish office.  This week, 
the crucifix will be with Louise Havelka.  Next week, it will be with the Bill & Monica Sherek family. 
 
(NOTE:  No Senior Citizens’ Supper for the month of September.  Next one will be on Monday, October 6.) 
 
Our CCE classes have begun and what a wonderful group of students, parents and catechists we have again this year!  We ask for 
God’s blessings as we venture into another year of learning more about Him and our Catholic faith! 
We will have class this Wednesday, September 3, from 6:15 – 8:00 p.m. (due to Fr. Stephen’s absence, we will not have Mass that evening).  
ATTN:  Parents of Confirmation Students:  there will be a Confirmation meeting this Wednesday at 6:30 p.m. in the RE Bldg. 
 
Join us next weekend for Hospitality Sunday (Sunday, September 7) in the PAC Bldg, immediately following the 8:30 a.m. Mass.  Emily 
Kuehne and family will be providing the breakfast goodies! 
 
Our final Bazaar meeting will be held right after Hospitality Sunday next weekend, in the PAC Bldg.  All Bazaar Chairpersons are encouraged 
to attend so that we can make sure all is covered and taken care of for the big day!! 
 
The HS CYM will meet next Sunday, September 7, at 9:30 a.m.  Contact Monica Sherek for information (512-864-4748). 
 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
 

Parish Office:  512-863-3020       Rectory:  512-863-0401 
 

Secretary:  Jennifer Klepac  (254-760-4436) 
 

Parish Office Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com      Website: holytrinityofcornhill.org 
 

DRE/Bkkpng/Ministry:  Lucille D’Elia  512-746-4317; htcdre@yahoo.com  
 

PAC Rentals:  Carrie Vieira:  979-318-0731  or  htcpac@outlook.com  
 

Cemetery Committee Chair:  Johnny Martinka:  512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance Contact:  Ken Loudermilk:  512-869-7351 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek:  512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council President:  Tommy Sladecek:  512-746-5881 
 

Pastoral Council President:  Pete Zenner:  512-863-4038 
 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:30 a.m.  
 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 4:15–4:45 pm; Sun: 7:45–8:15 am; Wed: 5:45-6:15 pm 

 
 

 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

August 31, 2014 
 
              

             

             Mass Schedule & Intentions for the Week 
 
 

Saturday Aug 30 5:00 PM Virgil Tonn (for healing) 

Sunday  Aug 31 8:30 AM Pro Populo 

Tuesday Sept 2 No Mass  

Wednesday Sept 3 No Mass  

Thursday Sept 4 No Mass  

Friday Sept 5 No Mass  

Saturday (a.m.) Sept 6 No Mass  

Saturday Sept 6 5:00 PM †Victor Palousek, Jr. 

Sunday  Sept 7 8:30 AM Pro Populo 
 

        

Mass                          Lectors                   Altar Servers   Present Gifts                   Ministers of Holy Communion                    
 

Saturday, August 30 Carolyn Barker  Klepac   Bill & Linda          Patsy Hightower, Irene Cavanaugh 
5:00 PM            Montreuil          Keith Youngpeter 
 
Sunday, August 31 Michael Vrabel  Marquis   Johnny & Dee          Jim & Mary Margaret Heuertz 
8:30 AM            Martinka          Ray Nemec 
 
Saturday, September 6 Lynnette Hinton  John Bruce  Liles family          Janine Nemec, Fred Mullenbach, 
5:00 PM      Michael Liles             Deacon Gene 
 
Sunday, September 7 Pete Zenner  Clawson   Tommy & Cindy          Louise Straka, James Nemec, 
8:30 AM            Sladecek          Deacon Gene 
 

Ministers of Holy Communion to Shut-Ins:  August 31:  Jim & Mary Margaret Heuertz  September 7:  James Nemec 
 

 

 

The flowers by the 

Blessed Virgin Mary are in honor of 
 

Msgr. Louis Pavlicek 
 

and 
 

the flowers by St. Joseph are in memory of  
 

Adan F. Benavides 
 

both of which are donated by Beatriz Welsh 

 
 

To request flowers for the Altar, complete and return 
an ‘Altar Flower’ envelope (located by bulletins). 

 

This Week At A Glance 
 
 

Wednesday, September 3: --CCE Class at 6:15 in the RE Bldg 
    --Parent Meeting for Confirmation at 6:30 p.m. in RE Bldg 
Sunday, September 7:  --Hospitality Sunday in PAC after 8:30 a.m. Mass 
    --Bazaar Meeting (after Hosp. Sunday in PAC) 
    --HS CYM Meeting at 9:30 a.m. 
 

PLEASE PAY ATTENTION TO THE ‘BAZAAR INFORMATION’ BOX AS THERE IS NEW 
INFORMATION IN IT EACH WEEKEND THAT IS CRITICAL TO THE SUCCESS OF THE EVENT! 

 
 

 

Most Holy Trinity 
 

Last Weekend’s Collection:  $2,948.00        Thank you for your generosity! 
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Parish Picnics --- great meals with lots of fun in the afternoon for the whole family.  See the flyers on the bulletin board for more details. 
   ---SSCM in Granger Annual Bazaar today (Sunday, August 31).  BBQ Beef, Fried Chicken & Dressing meal for $10 – serving at 11:00 a.m. 
   ---St. John’s in Fayetteville Annual Feast today (Sunday, August 31).  BBQ Beef & Pork and Sausage meal for $10 – serving at 11:00 a.m. 
   ---St. Mary’s (Taylor) School Festival and Parish Picnic on Sunday, September 7.  BBQ & Fried Chicken meal – serving at 11:00 a.m. at the 
             Knights of Columbus Hall on E. 4th Street. 
 
The Catholic Family Fraternal of Texas (K.J.Z.T.) District XI Meeting and Social will be hosted by St. Helen's Society of Granger on 
Saturday, September 13, at the Sts. Cyril & Methodius Recreational Center.  K.J.Z.T. members and their families are welcome.  Registration at 
1:30, meeting at 2:00, meal & door prizes to follow. RSVP by September 5 to Henrietta Hajda (512-859-2993). 
 
Save the Date:  During October 18-23, Fr. Andy Cravalho, CPM, will be here to present a Parish Mission entitled "Be a Saint! Evangelization 
by Attraction."  Mark your calendars now to reserve each evening so that you will be able to attend this Parish Mission.  It will be a great 
opportunity to re-energize your life of faith. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Holy Trinity Catholic Church --- Pastoral Council 
Meeting Minutes for Thursday, August 21, 2014 

 
Members Present: Pete Zenner, Emily Kuehne, Daniel Vrabel, Keith Youngpeter, Helen Havelka, Janet Havelka, Jerry David, Bill Montreuil 
Others Present:  Ex-officio Members: Lucille D'Elia, Tommy Sladecek and two guests 
 

1.  Restoration of church statues was discussed. 
2.  Bazaar planning is on schedule. 
3.  New council member nominations will take place after the Bazaar in September.  Drawing for the three new members will be held in October. 
4.  Helen presented an envelope system to be used by parishioners for altar flower donations. 
5.  We will have our Parish Mission presented by Fathers of Mercy from October 18-23.  A light meal will be provided before the Mission on  
     Monday (Oct. 20) and Tuesday (Oct. 21).  A reception will be held after the Mission on Thursday (Oct. 23). 
6.  Electrical work is being completed in the Cemetery. 
Next meeting date:  October 9, 2014  
 

 

Dear friends in Christ, 
“O most Holy Trinity, Undivided Unity, Holy God, Mighty God, God Immortal be Adored.” 

“Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be, world without end.  Amen.” 
I believe all schools have resumed their classes for this school year.  Please pray for all the children and teachers of our schools, 

whether they are at Catholic Schools or other private schools or public schools.  The children and teachers need our prayers.  It is very 
difficult for children and teachers to express their Christianity in our public schools.  May they have the courage to live their faith in Jesus 
Christ. 

Monday, September 1, is Labor Day.  Many of you will have the day off from work while many others of you will be working.  Give 
thanks to God for the work that you do and do all of your work for the greater honor and glory of God. May all of you have a blessed Labor 
Day. 
 In today’s Gospel Jesus tells us that we need to be more concerned about living our life so as to live in eternal life with Him.  He tells 
us that “whoever wishes to come after me must deny himself, take up his cross, and follow me.  For whoever wishes to safe his life will lose it, 
but whoever loses his life for my sake will find it.”  What does it mean to take up one’s cross?  Some people believe that one’s cross is only 
some illness or personal difficulty.  However, Jesus is referring to suffering for the sake of the Kingdom of God.  Jesus’ cross was living a life 
of total faithfulness to the will of the Father.  This meant His being tortured and dying for the Truth.  So, our cross is being faithful despite 
people making fun of us or not understanding us.  Our cross is being faithful to what Jesus has taught us and being faithful to the Church that 
He established, the Catholic Church.  In essence, our cross is being faithful to the Truth.  By taking up our cross, and not one that we just 
make for ourselves by our foolish actions, we gain eternal life.  This is where the cross of Jesus leads us, to victory over sin and death.  So, 
why not take up His cross?  Stop making your own crosses that you find too difficult to carry.  Only carry the cross of Jesus and you will know 
that He is always there to help you carry it. 
 Attached to this bulletin is the Scripture Calendar for the month of September and the Annual Financial Report.  Please 
read the Scriptures daily with your family.  Also, please review the Financial Report and read my note at the bottom. 
 I will be away from September 1 thru September 12.  If you are in need of a priest, please call the parish office, Deacon Gene or St. 
Helen (512-863-3041) in Georgetown.  Msgr. Louis Pavlicek will be here to celebrate Mass with you next weekend. 

It still remains hot and dry.  Please continue to pray for much needed rain.   
May God’s blessings be with each of you.       In Christ, 

Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 

 
 
 

 

BAZAAR INFORMATION           Our Bazaar will be held on Sunday, September 21.  Please help us to get ready with the following: 
 

 Donations are appreciated for the following:  Live Auction, Silent Auction, Bingo, Toy Walk (and 2 liter sodas for the ring 
toss).  All of these items must be NEW.  Silent Auction, Bingo & Toy Walk items should have a dollar value of at least $5. 

 With the Live Auction being one of the biggest money makers for our fundraiser, the more items we have, the better the 
result!  For any questions --- what to donate, when to bring it, etc --- please contact Jacqueline Danek (512-423-2598). 

 Kitchen / Food donations are needed and can be signed up for on the poster in the foyer of the church.  KITCHEN DONATIONS 
need to be turned in by NEXT Sunday, September 7!  Questions can be directed to Pinto or Lucille Nemec (254-527-3615). 

 ALL DONATIONS NEED TO BE DROPPED OFF AT THE PAC BLDG, which will be open each weekend before and after 
Mass.  If you need to drop off items during the week, you may do so at the parish office. 

 Many hands make light work!  In order to make this day a pleasure and a success, VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED FOR EVERY 
AREA OF THE BAZAAR!  If you haven’t volunteered to work yet, please contact the Bazaar Committee Member of the area(s) you 
would like to help in.  A list of Bazaar Committee Members is located on the bulletin board in the church. 

 KJZT St. Agnes Society #15 will sponsor the Kolache/Sweets booths at the Bazaar.  Kolache bakers are needed.  Packages of 
trays are available in the vestibule.  For questions, call Dorothy Klepac (512-746-2902), or Barbara Danek (512-746-2015). 

 

For general questions or more information about the Bazaar, please contact Mark Klaus (512-869-7930) or the parish office. 


